Health And Safety Officers Report 2019-20
It has been quite a challenging year for myself and William as Health and Safety Officers for the branch. Building issues, stress and mental health are the main topics we have been trying to focus on. We have attended courses provided by SEPA for managers and found it very useful and are encouraged by the amount of managers who have signed up for it. We hope this course will become mandatory for all managers. 
We have continued to be an active part in the Health & Safety Committee for SEPA and the Health & Safety Forum for ASB. I am also part of the Pay negotiating team and the Job Evaluation-working group, which aids the leadership group with any tasks, which we are assigned to complete.
We need more H&S reps in the branch (we added two this year) and in the next year will focus on recruiting more reps so most areas/buildings are covered.
[bookmark: _GoBack]I am part of the core team for ASB, which evolved from the Our Workplace group, and we will hope to ensure the report produced (which went to the agency management team and was approved) will be implemented and the issues identified will be sorted or improved. We will work with Facilities to ensure any building issues within SEPA are identified and are fixed. Facilities are currently compiling a list of any defects within their estates from the helpdesks calls.
I am also part of the NDPB group (Non-Departmental Public Bodies) and this is useful to chat to other unison stewards from similar organisations to ours. On behalf of the NDPB group, I also attended the UNISON Health & Safety committee and UNISON Scottish Council.
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